
 

 

            FLEMPTON CUM HENGRAVE PARISH COUNCIL 

                    MINUTES 

           Of the Annual General Meeting held at St Catherine’s Church, Flempton on 

                   Monday 20th May 2019 at 7.30pm. 

 

Present:  Councillors Dave Bambury (Chair), Jean Lindsay, Pamela Newborough, Nigel 
Salmon, Iris Evans, Borough Councillor Susan Glossop and one member of the public. 

 

1. Election of Chairman 

Proposed by Cllr Jean Lindsay, seconded by Cllr Nigel Salmon that Cllr David Bambury be 
re-elected for a further year- unanimously agreed. 

 

2. Election of Vice-Chairman 

Proposed by the Chair, seconded by Cllr Jean Lindsay that Cllr Tony Tooth be elected 
Vice Chairman for the coming year – unanimously agreed. 

 

3. Apologies for absence 

None received. 

 

4. Declarations of Interest 

a)  To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in items on the agenda, and their 
nature. None declared. 

b)  To declare any other Disclosable Interests in items on the agenda, and their nature. 

None declared. 

 

5. Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 25th March 2018 were unanimously agreed 
to be a true record and the Chair authorised to sign them as such on behalf of the 
Council. 

 

6.   County & Borough Council Reports 

a)  To receive a report from Borough Councillor Susan Glossop.  

Circulated previously in the Annual Parish Meeting. The issue of slow broadband in the 
village to be an agenda at the next meeting. 

b) To receive a report from County Councillor Rebecca Hopfensperger 

No report available. 

 

6. Public Forum 

A question was raised whether Carols on the Green will be taking place this year. With at 
least 40/50 people attending it was agreed this successful event will be continued. No 



 

 

decision was made regarding a summer barbecue.  

Sale of village hall: The Chairman will be representing the Parish Council at the forthcoming 
Village Hall Committee meeting. Fresh ideas on the best use for the monies may possibly be 
generated. 

In relation to the Greyhound Pub, a new set of plans have been viewed by councillors. To 
date no formal planning application has been submitted. The suggested design will keep the 
pub façade with three flats within the building and two further houses with car ports at the 
back. 

Planning Consultants are presently looking at the viability of the scheme. 

 

8.   Finance 

 SALC subscription:    £136.00 

Clerk’s salary x 2 months £209.00 

All payments were unanimously approved. 

 

9.   Purchase of grass seed to reseed the layby.  

Following discussion, it was agreed the reseeding  of the grass at the layby is the 

responsibility of Highways and not the Parish Council. SCC to be contacted with Cllr 

Hopfensperger copied in. Alan Rushbrook to be asked to remove the dead holly tree on The 

Green. Fencing around The Green will need to be replaced in the near future. 

 

10.  Signage 

No response from SCC. Cllr Nigel Salmon to email again. 

 

11.   Planning application 

Householder Planning Application – (i) Extension of existing bungalow to form a first floor 
over part of the existing house. Oak Lodge, Mill Road, FlemptoncumHengrave, IP28 6LP. The 
Parish Council were supportive of the application. 

 

Date for the next meeting: Monday 8th July 2019 at 7.30pm. 

 

With no further business the meeting closed at 7.50pm. 

 

 

 

 

 


